Campus News

PUBLISHED BI-WEEKLY BY THE OFFICE OF THE DEAN OF STUDENTS

November 11, 1968

Vol. 2, No. 4

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR INVITED

A limited number of letters to the editor may be published in the Campus News. Contributions are welcome.

MEMOS FROM SGA

Hobo Dance - The Hobo Dance, held November 1, proved to be more successful than previous functions of this type. The total ticket sales resulted in \$140.00 -- just \$30.00 short of breaking even.

Film Series - On November 5 and November 7 special films covering the Gemini space flights were shown by the SGA for all interested students. Tuesday's film, "The Four Days of Gemini IV," featured the flight of James McDivitt and Edward White in June of '65. For the first time an astronaut was capable of controlling his movements outside a spaceship by means of a propulsion device. White demonstrated this feat during his 20minute space walk. An endurance record was also set by the twoman space team of 97 hours and 57 minutes, with a distance of 1,906,684 miles covered. On Thursday, the second film, "The Legacy of Gemini," was shown. This film revealed the goals and accomplishments of the United States Space Program as depicted in the twelve Gemini space flights. With a total of 1,940 man hours in space and 600 orbits around the earth, the Gemini program came to a close. The main objective of obtaining flight experience was fulfilled, thus paving the way for the Apollo space shots which give promise of sending a man to the moon in 1969.

These films were the first in a continuing series of free films to be pre-

sented by the SGA.

New Ruling - Due to a vacancy in the presidential slot of the freshman class, another election for the office of freshman vice-president must be held.

On November 5, the Executive Council of the SGA met to discuss the problem of the vacancy and to consult the constitution as to rules of succession. However, the Council found no definite rules for official succession contained in the constitution except for one guideline found under Article Four, Section 6. It states that "the election and duties of all class officers shall be described in the Student Government Manual." Since the Executive Council is responsible for compilation and publication of the Student Government Manual, these rules of succession were decided upon:
a. If, at any time, the office of president shall become vacant, the vice-

president shall succeed that office.

b. Re-election of the vice-presidential office must occur if the vicepresident succeeds the presidential office during the first semester. There will be no re-election if a vacancy occurs during the second semester as elections for the ensuing year occur at that time.

Christmas Dance - Final plans for the Christmas Formal have been completed. The dance will be held on Sunday, December 22, at the Original Club. It will begin at 9:00 p.m. and last until 1:00 a.m. The coronation of Miss CNC will be the first event of the evening, and she and her escort will initiate the ball. Therefore, we suggest that everyone arrive as early as possible. The music will be furnished by Charlie McClendon and the Magnificents. Dress is either formal or semi-formal. There will be no banquet. Tickets are \$5.00 per couple.

Bonfire - A bonfire prior to the basketball game on November 30 is being planned.

UPPERCLASSMEN TO MEET

All upperclassmen will meet at 12:00 noon, November 19 in room C-110. CNC's new four-year program and transfer procedures will be discussed. Freshmen who plan to transfer at the end of their first year should also attend. Students who wish to apply for transfer to the College of William and Mary may obtain application forms from Miss Ramseur, Coordinator of Admissions. These forms will be available after November 19. Please plan to attend this very important meeting.

BUS DRIVERS WANTED

The College has purchased a bus and is in need of competent and dependable drivers. The bus will be used to transport athletic teams and student groups to various destinations. Applicants, who must acquire a chauffer's (school bus) license, should apply to Mr. Hones in the Business Office.

A BULLETIN FROM THE FRESHMAN CLASS

The Freshman Class is on the move. Beginning on November 20, the Freshman class officers and assemblymen plan to sell chocolate candy bars on campus as a money-raising project for the treasury. Support from the entire student body is necessary for the success of our first project and those to follow. Help this year's Freshman Class be the greatest ever!

GOLF FILM

A golf film showing a match between Bob Charles and Dave Ragan will be shown in G-103 on Monday, November 11 at 12:00 noon. The film is in color, and the match was played at the Royal Lahania Golf Course in Hawaii. There is some tremendous putting in this match by the left-handed Bob Charles.

VARSITY CLUB MEETING

The Varsity Club will meet Thursday, November 14 at 12:00 noon in the gym. A slate of officers will be chosen at this time. Please attend!

CNC CHEERLEADERS SELECTED

Try-outs for cheerleaders were held at noon, Thursday, October 31, at Rat-cliffe Gymnasium. Six members of the College faculty - Coaches Vaughan and Hubbard, Miss Seats, Dr. Pugh, Mr. Wood, and Miss Chembers (Sponsor of the Cheerleaders) - and two SGA officers - Herb Wornom, SGA President, and Sandy Reynolds - served as judges.

The fourteen girls contending for the ten positions for the 1968-69 squad performed one individual cheer each plus two cheers in groups of two or three. Because of the high level of proficiency exhibited by all contestants, largely attributed to the Cheerleading Clinic conducted in October for prospective cheerleaders, the judges found their task this year noticeably more difficult than it had been last year.

found their task this year noticeably more difficult than it had been last year.

Of the fourteen contestants, these ten were chosen as the girls who will help lead the CNC Captains to victory this year: Frances Bass, Patti Berkey, Betty Bugg, Diana Cooper, Kathy Finnerty, Mary Fowler, Kathy Green, Kathy Haynes, Kay Johnson, and Carol West.

At a meeting with their sponsor, Miss Chambers, on November 7, the cheer-leaders elected as their co-captains Mary Fowler and Kathy Green who also served as co-captains last year.

The CNC Cheerleaders will again this year lead the audience in cheers at games both on campus and away. Adding to the color and excitement of our basket-ball games this year will be the large royal blue and white pompoms the school has ordered for the squad.

McGLAUN TRIUMPHS!

Mac McGlaun defeated Jay Oliphant 21-18 and 21-5 to become the singles table tennis champion for the first semester.

INTRAMURAL BASKETBALL (Michael Wigglesworth Was Right)

The Faculty team, with help from Michael Wigglesworth ("The Day of Doom") defeated Team #2 by a score of 42-38. The graceful shooting of Coach Hubbard and the enormous improvement of Dr. Millar and Mr. Wood were more than Team #2 could control.

Faculty	Points	Team #2	Points
Vaughan	14	Louis	0
Hubbard	14	McGlaun	4
Wood	иJи	Manry	5
Millar	11211	Breault	10
Pierce	5	Butler	14
Morris	6	Reynolds	0
		Trask	4
		Hall	1

Team #6, the Mooners, defeated Team #1 with the aid of excellent rebounding strength. Team #1, lacking the height, could not make a close game of it. Team #6 remains undefeated, winning two and losing none. Score: 82-38

Team #6	Points	Team #1	Points
Muse	12	Flax	3
Lee	4	Oliphant	15
White	13	Woolard	6
Eggar	34	Johnson	5
Hutchens	16	Hahn	2
Smith	1	Kubalack	1
Stamper	2	Derzis	6

CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS (CNC Still Victorious)

	_	sleyan College ewport News	Distance:	3.0	October 2 Weather:	*	and co	blc
Position	School		Time		Name			
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	CNC VWC CNC VWC VWC VWC VWC VWC VWC VWC		17:56.7 18:01 18:31 19:10 19:11 19:38 19:40 20:21 20:31 22:00 23:19		Gaylon Ry Keith Sin Tom Hoffm Harrell E John Shap Burt Seaw Larry Wri Jimmy Lee Marty Ing Mike Dunn Bob horga	aclair man Saker opell well ght gram		
	Score:	Christopher Virginia Wes			24 32			

CNC vs. Cho		•	October 30
Murfreesbo	co, N.C.	Distance: 3.6	Weather: Fair and chilly
Position	School	Time	Name
1	Chowan	18:27	Hugh Wade
2	CNC	18:37	Gaylon Ryan
3	CNC	20:16	Keith Sinclair
4	Chowan	21:56	Ernest Overby
5	CNC	22:01	Harrell Baker
6	CNC	22:02	Burt Seawell
7	Chowan	22:06	Ray Sizemore
8	CNC	23:14	Bob Morgan
9	Chowan	24:21	Harvey Taylor
10	Chowan	25:18	George Atwell
	Score:	Christopher Newport College	24
		Chowan College	31

INDOOR TRACK

The Indoor Teack season will begin on Honday, November 11. All those who are interested in any track event should see Coach Hubbard as soon as possible.

CROSS COUNTRY TEAM

Two members of the Cross Country Team attended the Little Eight Cross Country Championships at Bridgewater College. Gaylon Ryan placed 13th over the 3.75 mile course with a fine time of 20:54. Burt Seawell finished 32nd in the same meet. The team will represent CNC at the State Meet in Charlottesville on Friday, November 8.

INTRAHURAL BADMINTON

The badminton equipment has arrived and those wishing to play can do so in the gym during designated hours. Plans are underway to have intramural champion-ships for singles, doubles, and mixed doubles as soon as the table tennis champion-ships have been completed.

FACULTY AND STAFF TABLE TENNIS

The table tennis room has been reserved for the faculty and staff on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 1:00 to 2:00 p.m.